TEXAS HOUSING ASSOCIATION

BOARD MINUTES

AUGUST 19TH, 2015

President Cal Davis called the meeting to order at 1:40.

Roll Call. 

Excused Absences:   correspondence was received from the following excusing their absence from the board meeting:

Bill Miller – Tahoka Housing Authority

Arnold Padilla – McAllen Housing Authority

Robert Crow made the motion to approve the excused absences.  Kim McGilvray seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion carried.

Minutes from the March 27th board meeting were presented for approval.  Bernadine Spears made the motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Peggy Gaydos seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion carried.

Robert Crow presented the treasurer's report.  As we stand now everything is going well; it appears that we will make a profit on this conference.  Jennifer is very good at keeping the financial records.  Stan Dulaney made the motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Dee Zachry seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion carried.

Linda Bryant presented the Executive Director report on the convention.  There is a total of 679 attendees registered including exhibitors.  There have been about twenty no shows so we should have a total attendance of around 650, one of the highest attended conferences in several years.  Since this is not the first week of school more people have attended with their families.  This is something that will be considered for the future.  The next two conferences have already been scheduled in Austin for 2016 and Dallas for 2017.  
There are eight people from the San Antonio Field Office attending the Housing Choice Voucher Occupancy Basics class.  

The outgoing board members to be recognized are:

Lisa Perata – Killeen Housing Authority

Hope Ortiz – Cuero Housing Authority

Kim McGilvray – Decatur Housing Authority

Selarstean Mitchell – Fort Worth Housing Authority

Bernadine Spears – Odessa Housing Authority

Med Daniels – Pittsburg Housing Authority
Nora Rodriquez – Cotulla Housing Authority

Tara Pittman – Centerville Housing Authority

Arnold Padilla – McAllen Housing Authority

Linda will try to schedule the next Board meeting for Austin at the Hyatt Regency on the 28th and 29th of October, 2015.

OLD BUSINESS – none

Meeting Adjourned - 2:15
After the Board Meeting a representative from Western Reporting was introduced and he provided the board with handouts and an overview of his company and the benefits to the Texas Housing Association and its Housing Authority members.    

Western Reporting would like to partner with the Texas Housing Association by providing members with Tenant Screening Services.   The housing authorities would put up a credit card number which is run only when their background reports are processed. THA would receive a percentage of the revenue from those transactions.

Robby Crow volunteered to chair a committee to check out the company and report back to the Board.

